
NEWS 

 As I write this article I find myself living among 

boxes.  In fact when you read this I will probably 

still be living among boxes.  Boxes that are filled 

with things we need like pots and pans and 

clothes and shoes.  But also boxes filled with 

memories like wedding pictures of that day 

almost 38 years ago when I said "I do" to Rusty,  and artifacts 

our daughters made over the years like pottery and pictures that 

we scatter among the house and call it decor.  There is even a 

box that holds all of my diplomas that usually hang very 

prestigiously on my office wall as I have a BA in Christian 

Education from Centenary College, a Masters of Divinity from 

New Orleans Theological Seminary and a Doctor of Ministry in 

Evangelism from Perkins School of Theology.  I look really great 

on paper but as you get to know me, you will find I can be pretty 

goofy in person.  

    I love to laugh and am very much a people person.  When I 

am not spending time with you, I love to spend time with my 

family.  Our oldest daughter, Heather, is married to Jeff Sullivan, 

who drives an 18 wheeler for Fed Ex and they have two boys 

Liam (6) and "Ducky" who is 3 but will tell you he is 5.  They live 

in Denham Springs where Heather is the pastor at Magnolia 

United Methodist Church.  Our youngest daughter, Jamie is a 

social worker for the Eckerd Foundation and works with at risk 

children.  She is married to Lance Carter, who is a policeman in 

Lafayette.  They have one daughter, Blake, who will be in 2 in 

July.  

    We are looking forward to returning to Shreveport as we are 

both Byrd High grads, but I am especially excited to be coming to 

St. Luke's.  Your SPRC chair, Kristen Davis, is setting up some 

"neighborhood meetings" for me to have an opportunity to meet 

you in smaller groups and listen to your hopes, dreams and 

visions for ministry. It will be a great opportunity for us visit and 

for me to answer those FAQs like "what do we call you?" and 

"how do you pronounce your first name?" I do hope you will 

make plans to attend one that best meets your schedule.  

    July 7 will be my first Sunday with you, and I don't know about 

you, but I can't wait!!! 

Invite someone to join you on the journey, 

 

 Blessings, R.L. 
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CONTACT  
ST. LUKE 



SUNDAYS 

WORSHIP, 8:30 & 10:45 AM  HEALTHY LIFESTYLES, 2 PM 

 SUNDAY SCHOOL, 9:30 AM  CIRCLE SERVICE, 5:15 PM 

 YOUTH GROUP, NOON - 2 PM   

 AA, 7 PM     

     

MONDAYS 

AA, 8 PM  GRIEF SUPPORT, 6:30 PM 

    

   

TUESDAYS 

STAFF MEETING, 10:30 AM   

 CENTERING PRAYER, 4 PM  

 YOUNG ADULTS, 5:45 PM  

 (9TH IS TACO TUESDAY)      

WEDNESDAYS 

KOINONIA, 7 AM  

 CHANCEL CHOIR, 6:30 PM   

 AA, 7 PM   

  

THURSDAYS 

OFFICE IS CLOSED  UPPER THIRD, 11:30 AM 

 AA, 6:30 & 7:30PM  WOMEN’S MINISTRY, 11:30 AM 

   CRAFTERS, 10 AM 

  CRAFTERS 4 MISSION, 5:30 PM 

 SR. HIGH PRAYER BRUNCH, 11:30 AM  UMM, 6:30 PM 

 AA, 6:30 & 7:30PM 

    

FRIDAYS 

LOW KEY SERVICE, 6 PM   

 AA, 8 PM 

  

SATURDAYS 

AA, 10 AM  SRSG, 10:00 AM—2PM

 ALANON, 10 AM XMAS IN JULY BOUTIQUE (Gym) 


